
 

 

 

Dear people of Saint Catherine’s, 

 It is with joy that I write to inform you that I have accepted a call from your Vestry to be your 
next Rector at Saint Catherine’s Episcopal Church in Chelsea!  

Ever since I began the process of meeting with the search committee, I have felt a draw to 
your wonderful community, and I feel blessed that the Vestry, in prayer, has called me to you. 
The Kingdom work that you participate in through outreach like the food pantry and the 
Monster Mash and the Turkey Trot (among others), the deep desire I felt in the committee for 
formation and education, and the love for worship that forms us to be more like Christ have 
all called out to me. I’m also excited to join you in literally building a church building that will 
become the future home for all of these wonderful ministries. I can’t wait to join you in this 
work and to begin walking our Christian life together. 

My first day in the office will be May 5, 2025, and my first Sunday with you will be May 11, 
2025. I look forward to joining your community in Chelsea then and getting to know you, and 
I will be in prayer for you and for this journey we get to take together. I hope you will be in 
prayer as well!  

Saint Catherine of Siena, your parish’s patron saint and namesake, famously said, “Be who 
God meant you to be and you will set the world on fire.” I can’t wait to find out who God means 
for us to be together, as we work, in prayer and action, to set the world on fire with God’s love.  

In Christ’s love,  

Father Dillon Green+ 


